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Tuberculosis and Infectious Disease Control Division (Unofficial translation)
Health Service Bureau

Ministry of Health, Labour and Welfare 1-2-2 Kasumigaseki

Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo, 100-8950,
Date : February 14 2003
Our Ref.:0214001

Dr. Ron DeHaven

Deputy Administrator

Veterinary Services

Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service
US Department of Agriculture

1400 Independence Ave, SW

Washington, DC 20250

Subject : The amendment of the government ordinance based on "the Law Concerning
the Prevention of Infections and Medical Care for Patients of Infections”
(Announcement of and request for cooperation on import ban of prairie dogs)

Dear Dr. DeHaven,

This letter is to advise you that importation of prairie dogs [Order: Rodentia (Rodents)/
Family: Sciuridae (Squirrels) / Genus: Prairie Dogsl into Japan shall be banned on
March 1 2003, when the amendment (promulgated in February 5) to the government
ordinance based on "the Law Concerning Prevention of Infections and Medical Care for
Patients of Infections’ is enacted. This amendment is for the purpose of keeping plague,
an infectious disease which animals can be a source of human infection, from entering
into our territory; the disease is not currently reported in Japan and we have
acknowledged that import of prairie dogs has a risk of bringing in this disease.

We would like you to note the above and help your members and related institutions

become aware of this amendment. Especially, we ask for your cooperation to make sure
that exporters in your country do not send prairie dogs to Japan.

Lastly, please note that the said animals, arriving in Japan from March 1 2003, shall be
under the order of reshipment or destruction in accordance with the above amendment.

Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.
Sincerely yours,
Hiroyoshi Endo M.D., M.P.H., PhD

Director

c.c. Dr. Robert T. Tanaka
Area Director for Japan and Taiwan
American Embassy, Tokyo





